

Glen Eden Primary School 15 September 2020 - Newsletter Number 28 - Week 9

Glen Eden School Website Skool Loop

Welcome to Rebecca and Jason.

Nau mai haere mai ki Te Wiki o Te Reo Māori. Thanks to Whaea Monica and Ruma Tekau mā Ono, there are still a lot of activities planned at GEPS for this week despite us remaining at Level 2.5. On Friday students are asked to dress in red white and black.

Throughout Aotearoa more and more people are learning Te Reo. Your child can get a head start by joining one of our Māori bilingual classes in 2021. Please email kathyrna@geps.school.nz if you would like your child to be in either a Year 3/4 or Year 5/6 bilingual class. Please feel free to ring either Donna or Kathryn if you have any questions around how these classes will run.



Poor Takahē team. Covid has mucked up every trip planned so far in 2020! However we are hopeful that the 200 trip and a trip to Stardome will happen in Term



There are still Kids Can jackets available. Please email <u>donnas@geps.school.nz</u> if you would like a jacket for your child/ren.

Many of you will have been watching the new turf being installed. There are new netball and basketball posts still to come but our tamariki are already enjoying two new playing surfaces. Over the next wee while the plan is to paint our fence and then plant a hedge in front of this to further enhance this space.

Liz's new office is also nearly finished. There are a few minor things that are still needed in order to completely finish the job but Liz will move into her nice new office later this week. She is looking forward to working with tamariki and whānau in our new space.

A reminder that Friday 25 September will go ahead as a Staff Only Day as had been planned. As we are still at Level 2.5 we will continue with our current gate plans until the holidays.

Ngā mihi mahana

Donna Soljan



Pick up/Drop off	Entry/Exit points
Court gate and main gates open 8:15am and 2:45pm and will have a staff member on each Panzic Place can be open for individuals if number on gate is texted Students will sanitise hands upon entry to school School to finish at 3pm for all Parents can enter through gates if using COVID tracer app. All other parents wishing to go into school must enter and exit school through the office for contact tracing.	Two school gates for students: By front office By back courts Staff members will unlock and monitor gates during both entry and exit times.
General	Hygiene and Cleaning
For all of Week 9 & 10 teachers will be in class by 8:30. Drinking fountains will be closed. Please send students with a named water bottle. No assemblies this term. Sick students should not attend school. Any students who become unwell while at school will be sent home. Mask wearing optional	Students will sanitise hands on entry and when exiting rooms. Monitors will clean high touch surfaces during the day. Cleaners will complete daily cleans in line with MOH requirements Students will be encouraged to regularly wash and dry hands, cough and sneeze into their elbow, and try to avoid touching their faces. We will encourage arms length / 1 metre distancing. Equipment may be shared - tamariki will sanitise hands after use.

Dates for your Diary	
Friday 18 September	Red, White and Black Day
Monday 21 September	Rooms 6 & 15 to Stardome Observatory
Tuesday 22 September	Rooms 1, 2 & 12 to Stardome Observatory 6:30pm Board of Trustees Meeting
Thursday 24 September	PJ Day Last day of Term 3-
Monday 12 October	First day of Term 4
Friday 16 October	9:15am pōwhiri Interschool Gymnastics
Monday 19 October	Individual and Class photos
Tuesday 20 October	Girls interschool cricket
Thursday 22 October	1:30 - 2:30pm Lion King Matinee
Monday 26 October	Labour Day - School Closed



Holiday Programme

\$65.00 Trip Day 07:00 a.m-06:00 p.m. \$42.00 08:30 a.m.-03:00 p.m. Short Day Half Day - AM 07:00 a.m.-12:30 p.m. \$37.00 Half Day - PM 12:30 p.m-06:00 p.m. \$37.00



Bounce, hop and jump your way to fun at Inflatable World. Home to NZ's BIGGEST Indoor Playground! Remember to bring socks.



Cook up a storm with our always popular FoodStorm programme!
Upgrade your cooking skills, have fun and most importantly eat delicious food!



Freddy Lupin, heir to a proud line of werewolves, is in for a shock when his first 'warfing' goes wrong, turning him into a ferocious...poodle?



Get moving with our exclusive to sKids, Sports and Recreation Programme. There's something for everyone to get you moving and having fun!



Red, orange, yellow, green, blue, indigo, violet.. Explore colour through string painting, tile art, rainbow pasta, skittle experiments



Take a trip on the tram, have a go makina a phone call on a phon from the 70s, explore robotics and more! There's something for



Bake, fill, ice and sprinkle your way through Cupcake manial Get the chance to design your perfect cupcakes, make cake stands and morel



Are you in the mood for Bowling and KidZone? We're doing them both! Don't miss out on a day of FUN!



It's time to get your labcoat on as we experiment with Water Fireworks, Erupting Slime, Illusions, Rockets and even make your own Ice Cream

Don't forget to bring morning tea and lunch, a drink bottle and warm clothing.

For more information, call 0800 274 172 Or 027 284 3541 or email stleonards@skids.co.nz

Register now at WWW.SKids.CO.NZ click on



MSD-Approved & Income NZ OSCAR Subsid

WOW

Eden Sushi lunches to Glen

It's simple; all you need to do is register at

- 1 Register an account
- 2 Add member/s including your child's name, school and classroom
- 3 Make a payment so you have funds in your
- 4) Select your lunch and place an order



lunchonline

Phone 0800 LOL LOL Phone 0800 565 565 info@lunchonline.co.nz

Healthy and affordable | Easy internet ordering



\$500 CASH

in our

REFER A FRIEND PROMOTION!

TO ENTER:

- Refer a **NEW** customer to lunchonline.co.nz
- Email info@lunchonline.co.nz and tell us your friend's name.
- When your friend makes their first order at lunchonline.co.nz we will email you a confirmation that you are in the draw.

TOO EASY! Start referring now!

The competition will be drawn on Tuesday, 1 December, just in time for a \$500 Christmas shopping spree!!!

It's simple. All your friends need to do is register at www.lunchonline.co.nz

- 1. Register an account
- 2. Add member(s) including your name and delivery location
- 3. Make a payment to have funds in your account before you order
- 4. Select your lunch and place an order

Phone: 0800 LOL LOL | Phone: 0800 565 565 | Email: info@lunchonline.co.nz